

# DOĞUŞ UNIVERSITY

# DEGREE ENGLISH UNIT ING203 - 2220001101 EXEMPTION EXAM SAMPLE

(2019-2020)

Student Name:		
Student Name.		
Student Number:		
Duration:	60 minutes	
		/ 100 POINTS

\* You will get points for each correct answer and have no penalty for wrong answers.

# **SECTION I: GRAMMAR & VOCABULARY**

# I. Circle the correct answer that completes the sentence best. (20x2=40 points)

- 1. A: Is that Sue's printer?
  - B: Yes, it's \_\_\_\_\_ printer.
  - a) she
  - b) his
  - c) her
  - d) hers
- 2. A: \_\_\_\_\_ Sarah and Megan real estate agents?
  - **B:** No, they \_\_\_\_\_.
  - a) Are / are
  - **b)** Is / aren't
  - c) Is / isn't
  - d) Are / aren't
- 3. \_\_\_\_\_ Mary and Tom \_\_\_\_\_ at a drugstore?
  - a) Are / work
  - **b)** Does / works
  - c) Is / work
  - d) Do / work
- **4.** \_\_\_\_\_ he \_\_\_\_\_ every day?
  - a) Is / swim
  - b) Is / swims
  - c) Does / swim
  - d) Does / swims
- 5. A: Where \_\_\_\_\_ you yesterday?
  B: I \_\_\_\_\_ at school.

- a) did / was
- b) were / was
- c) were / were
- d) was / was
- 6. A: What \_\_\_\_\_ you \_\_\_\_\_ at university?
  - B: Medicine.
  - a) were / study
  - b) were / studied
  - c) did / study
  - d) did / studied
- 7. Paris is \_\_\_\_\_ interesting city. There are a lot of places to visit in \_\_\_\_\_ city.
  - a) an / the
  - **b)** a / the
  - c) an / an
  - d) the / a
- 8. Jane usually \_\_\_\_\_ to work, but today she \_\_\_\_\_ the bus.
  - a) is driving / is taking
  - b) drive / is taking
  - c) drives / takes
  - d) drives / is taking

- **9.** I help you now. I don't have any time. I'm so busy.
  - a) don't
  - **b)** 'm not
  - **c)** can't
  - **d)** aren't
- **10.** The manager \_\_\_\_\_ the office two hours ago.
  - a) leave
  - **b**) leaves
  - c) left
  - d) did leave
- 11. The twelfth month of the year is
  - a) October
  - **b)** September
  - c) December
  - d) November
- **12. A:** What are your plans for your winter holiday?
  - B: We \_\_\_\_\_ our son in London.
  - a) are going to visit
  - **b)** visit
  - c) visiting
  - d) visited
- 13. A: \_\_\_\_\_ laptop is that?
  - **B:** It's George's.
  - a) Whose
  - **b)** Who is
  - c) Who has
  - d) Who
- **14.** How many waiters \_\_\_\_\_ in the restaurant?
  - a) there is
  - **b**) there are
  - **c**) is there
  - **d**) are there

- 15. A: What is Jennifer \_\_\_\_\_ now?
  - **B:** She is writing an email.
    - a) doing
    - **b)** is doing
    - c) does
    - **d)** do
- **16.** She \_\_\_\_\_\_ two brothers but she \_\_\_\_\_ any sisters.
  - a) has / doesn't have
  - b) doesn't have / has
  - c) doesn't have / doesn't have
  - d) hasn't / has
- **17.** Italian people\_\_\_\_\_ a lot of pasta, because they love it very much.
  - a) never eat
  - **b)** don't eat
  - c) always eat
  - d) don't usually eat
- 18. A: \_\_\_\_\_ did you pay for your new car?
  - **B:** \$5000.
  - a) How many
  - b) How much
  - c) How often
  - d) How tall
- **19.** Jane's my mother's sister. She is my favourite
  - ny favourite
  - a) uncle
  - b) aunt
  - c) cousin
  - d) niece

20. The day after Wednesday is

- a) Thursday
- **b)** Tuesday
- c) Friday
- d) Monday

\_\_\_\_\_/ 40 pts.

#### II. Choose the correct answer that completes the paragraph below. (8x2=16 points) Hello, my name is Tom. I (1) \_\_\_\_\_\_ a student at a language school in Oxford. I live in a flat in the city centre. My flatmate is a Spanish boy. (2) \_\_\_\_\_ name is Fernando. I like him. He (3) \_\_\_\_\_ very funny. In the morning, we (4) \_\_\_\_\_\_ at 7 o'clock and we (5) \_\_\_\_\_\_ breakfast. At school, we have a teacher from the UK. She is British. She is (6) \_\_\_\_\_\_teacher. On week days, Fernando and I often study English and we sometimes (7) \_\_\_\_\_\_ films on TV. (8) \_\_\_\_\_\_ the weekend, we usually \_\_\_\_\_\_ shopping or relax at home. 1. a) are b) am **c)** is **d)** do **2.** a) Her **b)** He c) His d) She **3.** a) does b) are **c)** is **d)** do d) leave 4. a) get up c) get on **b)** go up **5.** a) do **b)** drink c) has d) eat 6. a) good c) very good d) a very good **b)** better 7. a) watch b) play c) take d) talk 8. a) In / go on d) On / go up **b)** At / go **c)** In / go to

\_\_\_\_\_/ 16 pts.

# III. Put the words in the correct order. (3x3=9 points)

1. speak / can't / very well / I / French /.	
2. Tom / now / painting / is / his room / .	
3. your summers / do / Where / you / spend /?	?

\_\_\_\_\_/ 9 pts.

### **SECTION II: READING**

#### I. Read the paragraph below and answer the questions. (4x2=8 points)

Marco Volpe is a teacher. He's from Italy, but he lives in Manchester, in the UK. He's married. His wife's name is Adriana. She's British and she's an engineer. In the week, Marco gets up at 6:30. Marco and his wife have breakfast at 7:30 with their two daughters, Claudia and Sophia. Marco leaves home at 8:00 and he goes to work by bus with his children. He arrives at his school at 8.30. He has lunch at 12.00 with his students and he finishes work at 17:00 and then he has dinner with his family at 19:30. After dinner Claudia and Sophia do their homework, and Marco and Adriana watch TV or read the newspaper. Children go to bed at 21:00, and Adriana goes to bed at 23:30 and she sleeps for about eight hours. Marco and Adriana go to a pub on Saturday and Sunday evenings and they come home at about midnight.

- 1. What is Marco's nationality?
  - a) He is Italian.
  - **b)** He is a teacher.
  - c) He lives in Manchester.
  - d) He is from the UK.
- **2.** What is Marco's wife's job?
  - a) She is a teacher.
  - **b)** He lives in the UK.
  - c) She is an engineer.
  - d) She lives in Manchester.
- **3.** How do the children go to school?
  - a) They go to school at 8:00.
  - **b)** They go to school by bus.
  - c) They go to school with their mother.
  - d) They go to school by car.
- 4. What do Marco and Adriana do at the weekend?
  - a) They watch TV or read the newspaper.
  - b) They read books and magazines.
  - c) They have their dinner and do their homework.
  - d) They go to a pub and come home late.

\_\_\_\_/ 8 pts.

# II. Read the sentences about the text below and write <u>True</u> or <u>False</u>. (6x2=12 points)

# MY FAMILY

My name's Natalie. I was born in Lyon, the South of France, but I live with my husband and our two daughters in Paris. I left Lyon when I got married. My parents still live there. They don't visit us very often because they don't like big cities. We visit them at New Year.

I have a lot of aunts and uncles and cousins there, too. My grandmother is eighty-two and she lives with my uncle. She likes watching films and swimming.

I have a brother and a sister. My brother lives in Ireland with his wife. I don't see him very often, but we send emails and he phones me, too. He has one kid – a little boy. My brother usually plays tennis and visits new countries with his family.

My sister Catherine isn't married. She is still single. She lives in Paris, too, so I usually see her. Our children love her. They think Aunt Catherine is cool because she drives a sports car.

1.	Natalie and her husband have two children.	
2.	Natalie's parents live in Paris.	
3.	Natalie visits her parents every week.	
4.	Natalie's grandmother lives with Natalie's parents.	
5.	Natalie's brother is married.	
6.	Natalie's children love Natalie's sister, Catherine.	

\_\_\_\_/ 12 pts.

### **SECTION III: WRITING**

What do you usually do at the weekend? Write five sentences about your weekend. (5x3=15 points)

1		 
2		 
3	 	 
••		

\_\_\_\_\_/ 15 pts.